

April 25, 2006

The Sunshine Project P.O. Box 41987 Austin, TX 78704

Attn: Mr. Edward H. Hammond, Director

Dear Mr. Hammond,

I am writing in response to your request for minutes of the Profectus Bioscience Institutional Biosafety Committee. Profectus has only recently procured NIH funding and we have not yet convened a meeting of our IBC. Therefore, no minutes have as yet been generated.

Please also be advised that Profectus does not and has no intention to perform research involving any of the seven categories of experiments of concern identified in the Fink Committee report.

Best Regards,

Timothy Fouts, Ph.D.

Director of Research and Development

The latter of the second of th